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Call for reviews of the “Guidelines on
Dealing with Collections from Colonial
Contexts” issued by the German Museums
Association in May 2018

The colonial legacies of German museums have been discussed intensely over the
past few years – also in this blog.

In September 2016 the German Museums Association established a working group
that is looking into the issue of “collections from colonial contexts” and developing
guidelines for the care of such collections.

In May 2018 the working group published a first draft of the guidelines.

See for the German version:
https://www.museumsbund.de/publikationen/leitfaden-zum-umgang-mit-samml
ungsgut-aus-kolonialen-kontexten

See for the English version:
https://www.museumsbund.de/publikationen/guidelines-on-dealing-with-collecti
ons-from-colonial-contexts/

In a multi-step process the draft will be discussed with experts and stakeholders and
revised accordingly. As a first step, an internal workshop will be held with experts
from the countries where collections originated (Hamburg, October 29-30, 2018). A
second and revised version of the guidelines will be published in spring 2019.

Since its release, the draft guidelines can also be reviewed online – by whoever takes
an interest and would like to make a comment. To submit your comment or review
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(in German or English) please e-mail to: office@museumsbund.de or use the
comment section of this blog!

All comments received until December 1, 2018, will be read, forwarded to the
members of the working group and discussed.

The working group on behalf of the Board of the German Museums Association is
chaired by Wiebke Ahrndt. Its members are Hans-Jörg Czech, Jonathan Fine, Larissa
Förster, Michael Geißdorf, Matthias Glaubrecht, Katarina Horst, Melanie Kölling,
Silke Reuther, Anja Schaluschke, Carola Thielecke, Hilke Thode-Arora, Anne Wesche,
Jürgen Zimmerer. Veit Didczuneit and Christoph Grunenberg contributed to the
“Guidelines” as external authors.

As a member of the working group I look forward to a lively discussion – this is what
is needed in order to explore ways of dealing meaningfully with colonial legacies in
German museums!

Larissa Förster is Postdoctoral Research Fellow at the Centre for Anthropological

Research on Museums and Heritage, Institut für Europäische Ethnologie, Humboldt-

Universität zu Berlin, and member of the editorial board of “Wie weiter mit Humboldts

Erbe?”.
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